Parent voice
Dear Parents,

We held our first parent voice meeting this morning in school and we just wanted to share with you the topics discussed.

Communication 
The school is committed to improving communication for all stakeholders and would like to know what, how and when information should be relayed to home, to the children and to the staff?

The parents who attended the meeting this morning were of the opinion that in general information needs to clear, to the point and important matters or changes to what has been relayed before should be highlighted.

It would also be useful if there was a quicker and easier way to reply to email without having to print off information and/or fill in attachments, include more than one child on a message, Mrs Samples said she would look into the options available in this area.
The Newsletters and whole school information were generally thought to be ok but information regarding clubs and homework in planners was a little more erratic and confusing so some thought will be given to improvements; with perhaps more checking by teachers of what is written in planners and clear information relayed to parents about the different clubs offered to each age group. 
Mrs Samples will clarify to parents the rewards system through out the whole school as there was some confusion regarding bronze, silver and gold awards, use of houses and air miles.
Mrs Samples advised that a new notice board would be placed outside (still within school grounds but visible from outside) with all relevant notices such as school holiday dates, events, P.T.A. information or latest newsletters, so this should improve communication with families and the community as a whole.
Homework
It was generally considered that there needed to be more clarity and explanation of terminology on homework as some parents do not understand what is required and feel unable to assist their children.

Mrs Samples will look to improve the wording on homework assignments (explanations of jargon etc.) going home and look to holding some parent workshops as part of the school day.

Uniform
Several parents said they had had great difficulty in sourcing grey cardigans for girls as many of the usual shops do not appear to stock them now.

We would appreciate if any parents know where to get these items if they could relay back to school; Also Mrs Samples said she would contact local shops to see if they could source some at reasonable cost.

Mrs Samples will clarify to all parents the schools policy on uniform including PE kits so that there are no misunderstandings.

Anti bullying
We thought it would be useful to display the schools ‘Golden rules’ of behaviour on a ‘scroll’ display in the entrance hall to continually remind children of the social and emotional aspects of learning and respect for each other.

Mrs Samples said along with the other work which goes on in school to cover this subject she would look at exercises to improve Self- esteem and Self- worth. The school has already identified the lunch time break as key time when behaviour can be challenging, particularly in winter when the field is not used and children are closer together. A few ideas are being considered to improve this time.
Other ideas in this area are a comments/suggestions box for children to express any concerns or feelings they have which they may not want to tell teachers or parents verbally.

Online payments system
Mrs Beeley is looking at the viability of improving the scope of the online payments system and we generally felt it would be good to pay for dinner money, school trips, music tuition and school events (nativities, concerts) on line but any monies for PTA should be kept separate including for example £1 for dress down days etc.

School dinners

It was thought that the system had improved considerably since the children could pick in advance what they want to eat.
Any comments or suggestions anyone wishes to make would be gratefully received either back to school via email or if you wish to speak to another parent in the school playground either before or after school the following parents will relay anything said to them back to the group.
Nicola Ellershaw mum to Jack yr 5 and Sam yr 3.

Karen Bailey mum to Jake yr 5

Ellena Wasiak mum to Ethan and Caitlin yr 5.

Penny Kelly mum to Robbie yr 5.

